
School Community Council

Minutes from March 19, 2024

In Attendance: Jessica Lindley, Michelle Gast, Cristina Lloyd, Sydney Carlson, Denise Sperry

1. Welcome- Jessica Lindley

2. Celebrations
● 3rd term reward party for kindness, 91% of students were able to attend the reward
● Book Fair was successful
● 7 new teachers have been hired for next year due to boundary change
● Victory Assembly, parents were invited to the victory lap which made it more special

for students
● Leadership Day was successful, Park Student Leaders planned and ran the program,

many parents came to the program, students leadership skills are being developed
● Email from Diamond Fork celebrating reading success from Park students, lowest

referral of Tier 2, 3 students
● Preschool St. Patrick’s Day celebration was fun
● College and Career readiness is this month and has been very fun
● Penny Race is going well, however amount raised is lower than last year so far

3. Trustlands Plan
● A large amount of our budget goes to technician salaries, technicians will help

students improve in reading and math
● An amount to pay for substitute teachers when teachers are participating in

professional development
● An amount for Technology: ipads, chromebooks and audio enhancement systems

4. TSSA Budget
● Budget for TSSA has not been received yet, however this is the plan for how the

money will be spent
● Intervention teacher
● Registration fees for teachers to attend professional development trainings: literacy

conference, teaching and learning conference, CKLA district summer training
● Software resources: Mystery Science, Generation Genius, Seesaw, etc.
● Technicians salaries
● Summer professional development for new teachers
● Teacher summer planning days

5. Items from the Council
● Penny Race and Teacher Appreciation Week are both in the same week, some

parents are feeling this is too much at the same time. Is this too much to ask for
parents all at once? Should we change dates or create a different fundraiser?

● Look into book fair, what percentage of the earnings does the school receive?
● Halloween Carnival for a fundraiser?



● Could we replace Penny Race with the Halloween Carnival and still use some of the
money for scholarships

● Advertise for parent volunteers throughout the year rather than just at the open
house at the beginning of the year. This might help bring more parents in to help.

6. Questions/Concerns
● Follow up on questions about grading, report cards and Mastery Connect. District

requires grades 3-5 to use Infinite Campus for report cards. Mastery Connect can still
be used but should be more for teacher information, not reporting to parents.

7. Adjournment
● Sydney: Motion to adjourn the meeting
● Second from Denise
● Meeting adjourned


